
MINUTES 
CO.MMISSION ON EDUCATION 

The regular meeting of the Commission on Education of Duke Memorial Church 

was held Friday, July 17, in the Church Parlor, with six members present: s. J. Angier, 

hrs. T. S. Coble, Jr., Jane Perry, R. N. WLson, Elizabeth Johnson, and Kathleene Cox. 

The meeting was opened with prayer by Mr. Angier. Miss Johnson presided in 

the absence of the Chairman. 

Mrs. Coble reported that new Cokesbury hymnals had been purchased for the 

Anchor Class. 
The treasurer reported a balance of ~1331.24 as of June 1. 

A motion was made and carried that the money for incidentals (fl.00 per month 

per department) for the four-year kindergarten and intermediates be caught up, and 

then continued by the month as in other department. By some oversight these two groups 

have not been receiving their allotment. 

lV'.:r. Wilson reported that two boys, Lar~J Stevens, and Shields Harvey, were 

attending the National Jamboree in California; that a mountain trip was planned for the 

scouts the last week in August. He stated also that special care would necessarily 

have to be taken in selection of members for the scout troop, that there would be 

a letter to the parents, as well as an interview with them, in order that the parents 

as well as the boys understand about the work and what is expected of them. 

Jane Perry reported that the Youth Activities Week had been very successful 

and helpful; that other than this the young people had had two delightful week--ends 

at Camp Don-Lee; and had been in charge of one evening church service. It was also 

stated that the young people would lead one of the worship services of the subdistrict 

Youth Activities Week to be held at St. Paul Church, Durham. 

Miss Johnson reported a successful Vacation Bible School with 90 enrolled. 

She stated also that she was planning to attend one week of the Leadership School at 

Lake Junaluska, but that up to that time no other person had been found to attend. 

Mention was made of the church-wide picnics to be held in July and August. 

Miss Johns, n spoke of the vacancy on the Commission made by the resignation 

of Mr. Highsmith as Assistant Superintendent of Membership Cultivation. She expressed 

a desire for this pace to be filled so that work could be done in this area. 

The meeting was closed with prayer by Miss Johnson. 

Respectfully submitted, 

W. E. Whitford, Chairman 
Kathleene Cox, Secretary 




